West Point Community Council Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2015 at 3:45

Welcome-
In attendance were Valerie Hulsey, David Halling, Kathy Leerskov, David Pendergast, Marjorie Conrad, Andrea Jones, Catherine Carlson, and Jaime Vorwaller.  The email address for Melanie Morris was incorrect and a corrected email was provided by Kathy Leerskov.  The correct email is melrichmorris@hotmail.com

Review of Last Meetings Minutes-
The minutes were read by Catherine Carlson, the community council secretary and were approved by the council.

Review of 2014-2015 School Improvement Plan-
Mr. Pendergast updated the council on happenings at the school.  The school average for reading proficiency is just above the 65% goal set in the improvement plan.  The robotics program did not make it into 4th grade this year.  5th and 6th grades are doing the Mind Storm program. SEM students are working with the robots and will be teaching skills to the Kindergarten classes.  We continue to update technology and equipment in the classrooms to include more ipad labs.  Also, the Accessable Mathematics book has been implemented.

Land Trust-
Mr. Pendergast proposed several items for inclusion in next year’s land trust budget.  All items fit into the three areas of emphasis put forward by the district Student Achievement, College and Career Readiness, and Quality Staffing.  The district has set a goal of 90% reading proficiency in all schools by the year 2020.  A new school goal for next year was proposed of 72%.  Another district goal is to reduce the percentage of students who are chronically absent (10% or more days missed) from 8% to 6% (2% reduction or approximately 17 students).  Mr. Pendergast is looking for suggestions for how to motivate kids to get to school on time.  The no tardy dance party has been good but will lost its novelty soon.

It is proposed to continue with funding substitutes for teachers to attend training and teacher development courses.  The summer reading program is suggested to go forward this summer.  Also funding for one field trip a year per grade that is STEM related.  Mr. Pendergast has a list of locations.  The council can approve those with the intention that they will stay the same every year.  Mr. Pendergast will calculate the entrance fees required.

[bookmark: _GoBack] A few ideas for additional programs were suggested by Mr. Pendergast.  The Tales for Teaching Program and the Reading A-Z website would be additional tier II reading resources for teachers.  He has applied for grants to fund these programs, but has been unsuccessful.  If possible, it would be nice to include them in the land trust budget.  Also, it has been brought to the administration’s attention that supervision is needed in the morning by the portables.  Perhaps money could be found to pay for help there.

Future Meetings- 
The next meeting will be April 28 at 3:45 when the 2015-2016 School Improvement Plan will be finalized and voted on for approval.

The meeting was adjourned.
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